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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week, merits have been awarded for Teachers’ Choices.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Lacey T
Grace G
	Jackson HH
George H
	Elliot W
Jacob S
	Jaden W
Kate L
	Darcey-Sue B
Timothy C
	Leon S
Leon G

	Year 1
	Alice P
Harley T
	Ollie H
Eva M
	Elissa P
Yin Ho C
	Rupert Q
Alice R
	Harold O

Musa C
	Mila S
Aden C

	Year 2
	Oliver M
Maisie H
	Jak S
Alexander P
	Yuvan Y
Jenson R
	Evelyn H
Alfie W
	Hannah F
Jacob S
	Lincoln B
Lottie W

	Year 3 
	Ivy-May W
Charlie HH
	Ethan C
Noel P
	Leah B
Sophia W
	Stanley S
George H
	Reggie T
Isaac J
	Savannah SVZ
Daniel B

	Year 4
	Allie W
George W
	Grace R
Ivy S
	Amelia C
Freya E
	Ava H
Harrison P
	Molly M
Jackson Paul F
	Caine E
Isabella O

	Year 5
	Riley P

Abigail I
	Rupert T
Olivia S
	Freya C
Isaac E
	Curtis T
Emmie T
	Reuben C
Betsy B
	Evelyn S
Warren H

	Year 6
	Lucas W
Evie N
	Max D
Ted D
	Elliott B
Skyla E
	Eva I
Louis W
	Oscar S
Isabella D
	Inaya A
Lillie S

	Walliams
	1632
	Rowling
	2074

	Dahl
	1308
	Cowell
	1609


School Christmas Dinner
Huge thanks go to Mrs Adamson and her kitchen staff for providing a lovely Christmas dinner for the pupils and staff today. Many of us know how stressful it can be making Christmas lunch for our families, so to do it for more than 300 people is no mean feat. Thank you to all who helped with preparing, serving and cleaning up afterwards.
Year 6 Trip 

On Tuesday, Year 6 went to Bolton Octagon Theatre to watch a performance of 'The Jungle Book'. The children absolutely loved the performance and were impeccably behaved throughout. They also particularly enjoyed their interval treat of an ice cream/ice lolly! They came back and said the following: 

'It was a new experience for me!'

'It was incredibly entertaining and funny!' 

'I loved how the actors interacted with the audience - it felt like I was part of it!' 

'It was the best show I've ever seen.'

Thank you to Mrs Culver and the Year 6 team for organising the trip and taking the children to experience this unique show.
KS2 Carol Concert 

On Wednesday, Key Stage 2 took part in their Carol Concerts. The children sang beautifully and with real enthusiasm - we were extremely proud of them. A very big well done also to the readers who read so clearly, and the soloists who sang so beautifully. We have a lot of very talented children at Lowton West! Thank you to Mrs Cooke and all of the Key Stage 2 staff who helped to organise the concerts.
Merit Trophies and Badges
Please return all merit trophies and merit badges on Thursdays weekly. This is so that we have them in school ready to hand onto the next week’s winners. Thank you.
School Christmas Break

Please be reminded that school closes at normal time on Friday 20th December, and re-opens on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 
Christmas Events
Please complete the School Spider surveys to book seats to your children’s events this coming Christmas. We need to restrict numbers so families will be restricted to a maximum of two seats per family. Events are as follows:
Year 2 Carol Concert – Tuesday 17th December, 1:30pm. 
Year 2 Carol Concert – Wednesday 18th December, 6:00pm. Please note that all children will be required to return to school at 5.15pm on Wednesday 18th for the evening performance. If for any reason your child is unable to attend, please let school know as soon as possible.
Christmas Parties

Year Reception Christmas Party Day – Friday 20th December. 
Year 1 Christmas Party Day – Thursday 19th December.
Year 2 Christmas Party Day – Friday 20th December.

Year 4 Christmas Party Day – Thursday 19th December
Children should come to school in school-appropriate party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.

Friends Association

The Friends Association will be holding Christmas raffles at all of the Christmas performances, so please bring cash for your raffle tickets.  Thank you.
Christmas Cards 

Please ensure that any Christmas cards that are sent in to school to be given out are clearly labelled with the child’s full name and class number.  The last day for sending in cards is Thursday 19th December. Thank you. 
Class 9 Swimming

Please note that there will be no swimming again next week, 18th December. Next swim session will be on the first Wednesday back after Christmas – the 8th January 2025.
School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 16th December) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements

Lottie W from Class 6 and sister Bonnie W from Class 4 have each passed their Red Belt grading at Karate. Well done, both of you!
Well done also to Sienna S of Class 6, who passed her red and white Karate belt last weekend.

Hannah F from Class 5 has completed all required skills and progressed to Stage 2 in gymnastics last week. Well done Hannah.

Congratulations to Arthur C of Class 5, who has been invited to join the Advanced Squad at his Gymnastics Club.

Tom S in Class 5 received five badges from Beavers this week. He has been working towards these all year and he should be proud of his achievements. Well done Tom.

Lucas O of Class 6 passed Stage 4 swimming this week and gained his 10m distance badge. Well done Lucas.

George I from Class 4 passed his Level 3 swimming this week. Well done George.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
